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Editorial

Saturday January 29™

-

Sorry, but 1 am going to revisit an old Chestnut this month -
WE NEED YOUR HELP .....

I guess it’s a case of Millennium hang-over but very little seems to
have happened this month. So next month, please put your pen to
paper (or fingers to keyboard for e-mailers) and tell THE
CHRONICLE what’s going on, what’s gone on, or even what you
would like to go on. Tell us about your hobby, sport, or interest;
comment on a topical issue; be creative and dream up a spoof story -
whatever, we would love to hear from you.

This month’s post bag certainly proved that THE CHRONICLE is
well read. One particular letter in last month’s paper certainly got
villagers debating! This month we print several responses to the
letter about the village children. A shame, then, that the Recreation
Ground Committee meeting in January attracted so little support
from anybody in the village (not even from parents of the very
children who would most benefit from improved facilities) that the
team is seriously considering disbanding for good.

On a positive note, we welcome a new member to the editorial team
this month. Phil Spooner will be helping with various regular
sections of the paper and reporting on local issues. Phil has some
good ideas for interesting features for future months so keep an eye
open (and perhaps wait for a knock on the door....).

Talking of regular features, we have quite a substantial report this
month on the latest plans for improvements to our Village Hall.
After a few recent set-backs, it seems that things are now ready to
move - 50 it’s crunch time for help! Please, please, please read the
article on Page 4 and seriously consider how you might be able to
help. 1t probably seems to many that we are constantly seeking

DON’T FORGET - YOU CAN E-MAIL
ARTICLES AND LETTERS TO THE CHRORICLE AT

astonmag@ aol.com

volunteers (Rec Committee, Fete, Village Hall, CHRONICLE,
etc etc) - quite so! For a small village we do achieve a great
deal but this can only continue with your assistance.

So whether you can help with typing, fund raising, organising
or investigating options for ANY of the village activities or
good causes, please don’t be bashful - volanteer. If you are
unsure who to contact or what is needed, call THE

CHRONICLE (Andi Swain on 682651), ask a member of the
Parish Council or look through this issue for more details.

Anyway, enough of my ranting - enjoy THE CHRONICLE!
Hndc Swain
IN THIS ISSUE OF THE CHRONICLE

e American Adventure part 4

o New Design for The Church Room
e Millennium Party report

e The Village Kids - Your Letters

e The Rector’s Message

o Jottings From the Chalk Face

s Crossword

« What’s on in the village this month

e Al of our regular sections and more !

PRODUCTION TEAM CONTACTS

e-mail: astonmag(@aol.com
Editorial / General Andi Swain 2 Nash’s Farm - 01296 682651

A note to all would be advertisers -

more than 196 households receive THE CHRONICLE 11
times a year and with rates from just £10 per annum (far

Distribution Andy Bystra 31 The Green - 01296 681690 cheaper than some local Parish magazines)
Advertising  Ivan Greenaway 1 Nash’s Farm - 01296 682605 can you afford not to be in?
‘WebMaster Pat Donovan - astonmag@aol.com

Copy date for the March Issue is Sunday 207 February - piease pass items to Andi Swain at 2 Nash’s Farm or to a member
of the Production Team as early as possible. Printed at Waddesdon School and distributed free of charge to all Households

in Aston Abbotts.
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Aston Abbotts wishes a HAPPY BIRTHDAY
to everybody celebrating in February, especially

Michael Coleman  4th Roxanne White 16th
Ivy Brandon 5th Irene Lowden 18th
Pablo Gutierrez 7th Trevor Hall 18th
Vikka Drysdale Tth Frank McManus 21st

Andy Garton 9th Sally Dutton 22nd
Christopher Ellis 9th Simon Gresswell 24th
Barry White 9th Tracey Lovell 23rd
Haidee Mogford 13th Linda Wheaton 25th
Richard Clarke 13th Dantel White 25th
Paul Hewntt 14th Anita Parker 26th
Dana King 14th

ASTON ABBOTTS FETE COMMITTEE

Following an earlier appeal 2 more volunteers have stepped forward to join
the fete organising committee- thanks to, Liz Barlow and Ivan Greenaway!

HOWEVER - we are looking for an individual (or two) to co-ordinate the
team’s efforts this year. The fete is a well-oiled machine, requiring only
minimal direction of the band of keen volunteers. If you are interested in

CONGRATULATIONS!

To Steve and Shona McGregor
on the birth of their new (yet to
be named) daughter, a sister for
Ross. She was bom on 28th
January and weighed 8lbs. Steve
and Shona lived in the village
until moving to Sweden a year
or SO ago.

Don’t forget - it’s a

co-ordinating the fete effort please contact: last year’s co-ordinators leap year SO there are
Barbara or David on 681689; or THE CHRONICLE on 682651 or chatto a || 29 days this month.

Let RITA know about your

N
Co b

E member of the Parish Council.

news, birthdays, or
forthcoming event...phone
Rita on 681690

Hayley and Sarah - Reliable Babysitters

Please phone Hayley on 688597
or Sarah on 681740

BABYSITTING ]
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THE CHRONICLE
Advertising rates per annum
FULL PAGE Back £70
Inside £40
HALF PAGE Back £40
Inside £ 25
QUARTER PAGE Back £25
Inside £15
EIGHTH PAGE Back £15
Inside £10
Front page 1/8" size per month £5
OTHER SIZES Inside £10

Seasonal, short term, or one-off ads are also
accepted at these rates

HELP LINE..HELP LINE

Driving you to the Doctor, picking up
prescriptions and so on......

Ou=()

JOHN WHYTE
14 Bricstock - tel. 681685

GEORGE FOX
1 Church Row - tel. 682024

TONY HINDS
Send copy and cheque payable to 6 The Green - tel. 681454
The Chronicle to
Ivan Greenaway, 1 Nash’s Farm, If you would like to join the Help Line
Aston Abbotts, Aylesbury please call Andy Bystra on 681690
Tel 01296 682605
YOUR PARISH COUNCIL LOCAL RECYCLING
TOM MANNING ( Chairman) ) .
682115 Collection points are available at
The Bull & Butcher, Aston Abbotts
KATE CURRY (Parish Clerk) and The Macintyre Home, Wingrave
2 Norduck Cottages, Moat Lane 681137
GWEN KEMPSTER =
53 The Green 681310
MARGARET KENT
6 The Green 681454
LINDA SUTTON vLE
Sadiers Farm 681413 GLASS - Please sort into green, brown, and clear glass
JOHN SANSOME . . -
Longmore Farm 681010 CANS - All types accepted including aluminium and steel
food and drink cans (please crush cans)
District Councillor
PETER COOPER PAPER - All Newspaper, magazine, and junk mail
Brewhouse Lane, Rowsham 681250 (no cardboard or yellow pages)
County Councillor The Macintyre Centre can also take textiles
BRENDA JENNINGS (clothes, rags, blankets, sheets etc)

2 Cotes Way, Wing 681065

Open 8.30am - 6.30pm Monday to Saturday
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IN THE VILLAGET1.

NEW PLANS FOR THE CHURCH ROOM
Last month we reported that the fate of The Church Room -
effectively our Village Hall - was in the balance. Tom Manning
called a village meeting to discuss the issue and judging by the
numbers that attended, interest is running high.

Before 1 go into detail about what was discussed there
are some stark facts that you need to bear firmly in the front of
your mind whilst reading this article.

1. This Village Hall is the ONLY place where we can meet on a
regular basis; the one place where ALL villagers can mix.

2. Ttis regularly used by all age groups - there is the Play
Group, Bingo, Bridge, The Cabaret, Quiz Nights, Coffee
mornings, Jumble Sales, Exhibitions, Flower Arranging
Classes, and all manner of things going on during the
Festival Weekend, at Christmas, and on Gardens Open Day.

3. In short, practically everybody in the village uses the facility

at least once a year - it is a vital part of the village.

The Hall is need of urgent modernisation.

IF WE DO NOT ACT NOW, THE CHURCH ROOM /

VILLAGE HALL WILL BE CLOSED.

6. It will probably be demolished and the land sold for
development (possibly even to our old friends Banner Homes
- enough said?).

I

HERE IS THE REPORT FROM THE MEETING:

Background Details:  Planning Approval for an extension
and improvements to the Aston Abbotts Church Room was
granted in November 1999 based on a design submitted in the
Spring of that year. The extension was to be built partly on land
donated to the Parish by the owner of The Old Vicarage,
however two problems subsequently arose - AVDC placed a
preservation order on trees that needed to be felled to avoid roots
damaging the building and The Old Vicarage passed to a new
owner who unfortunately was not advised of the donation.

Current Position: The good news is that the new owner
of The Old Vicarage has very kindly agreed to donate the land
for an extension, albeit a marginally smaller one than originally
envisaged. And by using a “raft” foundation we can overcome
the problem of tree roots.

The bad news is that early estimates put the cost of the
improvements, the extension and refurbishment at somewhere
between £25,000 and £35,000. Phew! Still, remember those
stark facts from earlier - no improvements, NO Village Hall.
The choice is a simple one.

The New Design: Roger Bellingham of R B
Developments has kindly provided a revised plan which is
shown oti page 6 overleaf. In case this has not reprinted clearly,
the plan is pretty much as per the original save for a reduction of
approximately 3’ x 26 to the size of the extension. The Village
meeting concluded that the new plan still very much served our
needs.

The Next Steps: The Parish Council is to take over
responsibility for The Church Room - now to be our Village Hall -
from the Church by way of a 99 Year Lease. A Gift of the land
will be made before we go further and any restrictive covenants
will need to be lifted, although our solicitors see no problem with
this. We will then put the various elements of the refurbishment
and building work out to tender, with non-structural work
(plumbing, plastering, wiring) grouped as a single project. It is
possible that re-decorating can be could be carried out by
volunteers to help reduce costs. The project will probably need to
be carried out in two stages - the extension first followed by the
refurbishment - as to do all at once is likely to be beyond even our
fund raising capabilities.

Immediate Funding: So far all costs incurred have been met
by the Parish and by private donation - we now need to raise
funds for the legal fees for transferring the lease, the land and for
building regulations, more than £1,200 is needed for these areas.
AAH will have some funds that can be used although the amount
is not known. The rest will be up to us!

Running the Project: = Tom Manning, chair of the Parish
Council, has volunteered to head-up a Project Committee which
will ultimately report to the Parish Council (whose responsibility
the Village Hall will become). Needless to say, he will need the
help of many volunteers over the course of the project. At this
stage there are two essential requirements and volunteers for the
posts are asked to contact Tom on 681160 before 10" February:-

1) Grants Co-ordinator - to research opportunities for grants
and other funding from bodies including the National Lottery,
Millennium Commission, AVDC, Bucks CC, and so on.
Ideally, we need the help of a person who knows their way
around these areas to gain maximum assistance.

2) Committee Administrator / Clerk - we urgently need the
help of an individual with a word processor / PC who can type
letters, minutes, etc on behalf the other committee members.

Of course, please also let Tom know if you are willing and able to
help in any other areas.

We will report updates in THE CHRONICLE on a monthly basis
and let you know how else you can help - please feel free to write
to the Editor if you wish to express your own thoughts or ideas on
how we can save this (only) meeting facility for the village.

Ed. Notes courtesy of Liz Barlow.

VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED -
CONTACT TOM MANNING ON 01296 681160
BY 10™ FEBRUARY IF YOU CAN HELP
ESPECIALLY FOR GRANTS CO-ORDINATOR
AND ADMIN / CLERK ROLES.
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AL COLLECT SERVICE AVAILABLE

WINGRAVE GARAGE

Terry Bracey - Wright & Michael Mitchell
Telephone 01296 681543

YOUR NEW LOCAL MOT CENTRE

By Appointment 8.30am to 6.30pm Monday to Friday.
(Saturday mornings by arrangement) Free Retests

PLUS ALL THE USUAL SERVICES:

Petrol Sales, Servicing and Repairs
Bottled Handy Gas Stockist
***Eree Courtesy Car*™**
We are happy to give you an estimate even for the smallest job!
Most Credit cards taken
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18 40
Gourmet Cookingv

Do you enjoy entertaining at home and eating Gourmet food? But would
rather not have the hassles of menu planning, shopping, preparation, cooking
and washing up!

Well... why not spend more time with your guests and less time in the kitchen
and let a talented and innovative chef look after you and your friends in your
own home?

I can take care of everything from choosing the right menu to clearing up and
will even wait on you at the table, leaving you free to enjoy an a la carte meal

with your friends.

Please ring Tim for further details on

(07971) 936767

Burston Hill Farm, Weedon Rd, Aston Abbotts,
| Aylesbury, Bucks, HP22 4NQ

Tel: Aylesbury (01296) 681218
www.talbotsheepskinproducts.co.uk

Lambskin coats, Flying Jackets, Moccasins, Slippers,
Mules, Hats, Bootees, and Gloves etc.

Rugs available in various colours and sizes suitable for the
chair, the bed, the floor or the baby.

Please phone for our latest Brochure




IN THE VILLAGE 2.

MILLENNIUM MATTERS |
THE MILLENNIUM PARTY

The Millennium Do!!

Back in early 99, it was decided by those of us interested in
organising a Millennium Party that whatever else, it should be a
‘good-un’.

The inevitable ‘committee’ was formed, bank account
opened and midnight oil burned estimating costs to arrive at
eventuat ticket prices which would ensure expenditure (some
£7000.00) would be recovered without making a surplus. This
done, an open invitation was published in THE CHRONICLE
resulting in a rapid initial response indicating there was
sufficient interest to ensure all 120 tickets would be sold.

The cost of a band and the marquee alone was to take
up nearly £4000.00 and so Champagne, wines and beers were all
purchased from wherever they could be found at advantageous
prices but without compromising on quality. Frequent meetings
at the Bull & Butcher kept actions and budgets on track and all
too soon there were only a few days to go the ‘big event’.

The marquee which Peter and Clare Shorrock had very
sportingly agreed to allow to be erected at Oak Farm looked
huge when first put up. They had also agreed to the use of their
newly renovated house so one of the first jobs was for volunteers
to move their best furniture to places of ‘safe keeping’.

On the day, the scene in the village was reminiscent of
‘Whisky Galore’ with cases of wine, beer & champagne being
collected from sheds, garages and assorted out buildings around
the village where it had been in store. Many of the ladies
worked very hard throughout the day preparing the food, much
of which although having been bought, still needed to be
presented attractively and other dishes prepared.

Whilst all this was going on, amid a certain amount of
secrecy, the marquee was being decorated.

TURN TO PAGES 12 AND 14 FOR
SOME MORE INFO ABOUT THE PARTY

PARTY, PARTY
Arriving on the night and seeing the marquee fully decorated
for the first time was amazing,

Tables had been very attractively laid in a black &
white with silver trimmings, complemented by matching
crockery kindly loaned from Stowe School. Each table even
had several bowls with live goldfish in as additional
decoration.

With it’s chandeliers, statues and generous floral
decoration it could have been a scene from a ‘Bond’ movie.
Music supplied by Lol’s Disco and a glass or two of
champagne got the evening off to a good start.

QOur rather expensive band (and an unknown quantity so far as
we were concerned) provided the music during the main part
of the evening and turned out to be extremely popular, playing
a range of tunes which encouraged most people to dance the
night away.

The food was available as a “help yourself ° buffet - and
what a sight it was. The selection and presentation was
inspired and it became a victim of it’s own success because as
soon as people saw it they made a “bee line’ for it causing
quite a queue. However, it was certainly worth the wait.

Dancing continued until just before 12.00 midnight
when some of our ‘Cabaret’ team performed the delightful
song written especially for the event and which appeared in
last month’s CHRONICLE. Glasses were again charged with
champagne and at the stroke of twelve (as confirmed by an
enormous television screen) the new millennium was toasted
amid much emotion and good humoured banter.

Of course, all this had to be cleared up the following
morning and it was equally impressive how many people
turned up to help. 1t was exceptionally nice to be able to
celebrate this once in a lifetime event in such a stylish and
pleasant way. What made it particularly nice was being able to
do so with so many of our family, friends and fellow villagers.

A huge vote of thanks must go to Peter and Clare as
well as all who worked so hard throughout the year and at the
new year to make this the huge success it was.

Andy Bystra

Of course, technically the New Millennium doesn 't start until
2001, so perhaps we could have another partv ....??7!! Ed.

PAGE 8 - THE CHRONICLE



(MaGis
O * %

for
Kitchens & Interiors | ||  Spanish, English and
Showroom Continental Cuisine
54 WQS"’GI"N Road Spanisb, 4 la carte snd Vegetarian meau
Tring Wedding * Al Special Oceasions
Kitchens & Bbdmoms ToWeecon & A413
o ThE F, To Disger: Mon - Sat
Offices & Studies Heme e 7:00-10.00pm
Fitted Fumiture */===5==3 nate ™™ FULLY LICENSED
e Cubnngm"'ﬂ""o-d, Aston Abbotts
Tel: 01442 890808 Tel / Fax 01296 681432
GENERAL STORES LEARNING FRENCHor |
& OFF - LICENCE SPANISH CAN BE FUN

« With tuiti home th b i
LINC OLN ’ S | e ;dsmmon at home that you can share w1

*Courses for complete beginners or any level, at

Groceries * Fresh Fruit & Vegetables ) )
times to suit

€ T oot ack .
Pet Food * Toiletries* Greeting Cards eIncludes background to the culture of the country

Fresh Flowers & Pot Plants «Plenty of variety, lots of practice (Social and/or
business)

Dry Cleaning * Shoe Repairs

Tutor currently teaching in Cublington,

Monday to Friday 8.00am - 6.00pm references can be supplied
Saturday 8.30am - 3.00pm Please phone Malcolm Burrell
High Street, Whitchurch j_ - for further information.~_ = >
S22 Teno1sss413 LT
Telephone 641384 £ 4“& = o Lt ﬂ
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‘WHAT’S ON’ IN FEBRUARY 2000

1
i
i

QUIZ SHOW
| Test your skills and your

knowledge at The Aston Abbotts

u Village Quiz
Friday 25™ February

7.30pm at The Church Room

Tickets costing £2.50 including
refreshments are available from
Shirley Ford on 681865

Friends of Whitchurch Surgery
Annual General Meeting

on Saturday 12™ February at The
Church Hall, Whitchurch at

12.00 Noon PROMPT

All are Welcomel

e

Tuesday 1* Mobile Library The Green / Wingrave Rd / Oxley Farm
Thursday 3 Bingo in The Church Room in aid of Lifeboat Appeal
7.30pm
Sunday 6™ Rambling Club members meet at Tesco, Leighton Buzzard
2.00pm
“ Monday 7®  Rambling Club members AGM - 13 Moorlands, Wing
8.00pm
i Thursday 10  Whist Drive in The Church Room
F 7.30pm
J Sunday 13®
i 2.,00pm Village Footpath walk, The Green
6.00pm Corrymela Service, St James Church
‘ Tuesday 15%  Mobile Library The Green / Wingrave Rd / Oxley Farm
Sunday 20" Rambling Club members meet Wilstone Reservoir
2.00pm
Thursday 24® Whist Drive in The Church Room
7.30pm
Friday 25" Quiz Evening in The Church Room - tickets from Shirley
7.30pm Ford cost £ 2.50 (includes refreshments)
Tuesday 29"  Mobile Library The Green / Wingrave Rd / Oxley Farm
7.00pm Floral Class in The Church Room
Wednesday 1% March  Parish Council Meeting in The Church Room
8.00pm
Thursday 2"  Bingo in The Church Room
7.30pm
CHURCH FLOWERS FOR FEBRUARY
5t Mrs Dickens 19" Mrs Bellingham
12" Mrs Loader 26" Mrs Davies
SIDESMEN FOR FEBRUARY
6" Mr A Ford 20%  Mr G Kemp
13" Mr Hartnett 27 Mr C Higgs

THE CHURCH ROOMS COMMITTEE

THINGS ARE HOTTING UP ON THE PLANS FOR AN
EXTENDED AND IMPROVED CHURCH ROOM

(SEE REPORT ON PAGE 4)

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO HELP RESEARCH FUNDING
AND TAKE CARE OF ADMIN - CALL TOM MANNING ON
682115 BEFORE 10" FEBRUARY IF YOU CAN HELP

e The Green, Aston Abbotts

e Oxley Farm

e Wingrave Road, Aston Abbotts

THE MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE

The Mobile Library visits the village on alternate Tuesdays. The dates are always shown
in THE CHRONICLE ‘What’s On’ section but here are a reminder of the times:

10.25am - 10.55am
11.00am - 11.15am
12.55pm - 1.10pm

For further information or enquiries, contact Buckingham Library on 01280 813229

Please use the service or we will lose the facility!
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J.D.ROOFING &
GENERAL BUILDING

Painting and Decorating
Gnterior and Exterior
including specialist finishes
graining, marbling, murals efc.

Highest quality work,
All types of Building ]
work undertaken owest rales
For free estimate References availeble.
call 01525 270878
or 0958 584655

L2 8 Waring 01296 688185

THINKING ABOUT
HOLIDAYS NEXT YEAR?

We have a holiday home for rent in
LYME REGIS, DORSET
for weekends or weekly lefs all year round.
Sleeps 4-7. Close to fown and beaches,
beautiful views overlooking
Lyme Bay and Golden Cap.

Ring Helen and Simon Dowling for further details

01525 383315
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IN THE VILLAGE 3.

FUN QUIZ ANSWERS

HERE ARE THE ANSWERS TO LAST MONTH’S QUIZ -
HOW MANY DID YOU STRUGGLE WITH?

1. 3BM 3 Blind Mice

2. 24 HFT 24 Hours from Tulsa

3. 88 TFL 88 Two fat Ladies

4. 3 CITF 3 Coins in the fountain

5. 1966 EWTWC 1966 - England wins the World Cup
6. 12DOC 12 Days of Christmas

7. 10 GBHOTW 10 Green bottles hanging on the wall
8. 1969 FMOTM 1969 First man on the moon

9. 3WM 3 Wise Men

10. 30 DHSAJAN 10 days have September, April, June and November
11.1901 DOQV 1901 Death of Queen Victoria

12.76 TITBP 76 Trombones in the big parade
13.11 PIAFT 11 Players in a football team

14. 57 HV 57 Heinz Varieties

15.54321 TAG
16. 29 DIFIALY

54321 Thunderbirds are go!
29 days in February in a Leap Year

ASTON ABBOTTS & CUBLINGTON
LADIES CLUB

On January 5th, the Club went to the Appollo
Theatre, Oxford to see "Annie". It was a very
enjoyable afternoon. On Thursday, January 13th,
we all enjoyed a talk given by Mrs. Munn on the
Iver Heath National Study Centre.

For the last meeting of January Mr. Sutton is
telling us about the raising and conservation of
the Mary Rose.

February events:

Thursday, 10" ._Mr. Victor Scott will be talking
about the Bucks Countryside and its Wildlife.
Thursday 24" ... Mrs. V. Beadle tells us of "the
work of the Reference Library”

As always, we welcome visitors
to our events

17.398 39 Steps PARTY LEFTOVERS......
18.7D8 7 Deadly sins The following items were found at Oak Farm
19.22TLD 22 Two Little Ducks Houée following the Millennium Party
20.13BD 13 Bakers Dozen ‘ '
21.12 8OTZ 12 Signs of the Zodiac e 3 TeaTowels
22. 1066 BOH 1066 Battle of Hastings o 2 Ties
23.101D 101 Dalmatians e 1 Child’s cardigan (white with a pink pattern)
24. 12 MIAY 12 Months in a Year
25.3 MIAB 3 Men in a boat The following items are missing following the
26.8 GIAB 8 Gallons in a bushel Millennium Party. ...

Perhaps there will be another Fun Quiz later in the * 2Kitchen knives with brown handles

year - if you wish to be challenged! Piease contact Clare Shorrock on 681260 if you

can solve any of these mysteries .....
1* WINGRAVE SCOUT GROUP spent in preparation for their investment. We also invested
Sam Smith who has been coming to Cubs for a number of

BEAVERS weeks. These first meetings are being run by the Cubs

Back after the Christmas and New Year break the Beavers are
full of energy! The boys have decided to spend the next few
weeks thinking about boats and after coming up with a long list
of different types of boats, ships and other floating vessels I
think they have provided enough material for a whole year's

themselves, working in their Sixes. The programmes were
planned out at the end of last year by the Cubs (with help from
the leaders during the planning and execution of the
programmes). Our first meeting was very enjoyable and a
credit to the boys. Contacts: Fran and Jeff Pollard 625454,

programme! We will be looking at a range of topics from the
Vikings to warships and from the earliest forms of boats through
to hovercraft and hydrofoils. If you would like any more
information about Beavers please contact Sue Ascott 681878 or
Jan Antiesowicz 681430

CUBS
The term started and we were joined by a number of Beavers,
who are getting ready to move up to Cubs. The first weeks are

Julia Bllis 681118

SCOUTS
The boys have been tidying up the Scout hut and sorting goods
for a forthcoming jumble sale. They have also been planning a
weekend camp at Pochards - a venue they hiked to over the
Christmas holidays. The camp should be enjoyable, a green
field site and plenty of conservation work is planned during the
camp. Contact Andy Hall 681696.

Julia Ellis
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| Painting & Decorating

. All Interior & Exterior.

Alison J Whittaker,
B.A. Hons. Music

Piano, Electric Keyboard &
Theory of Music Teacher

. Redecoration's.
( ' Paper Hf\nglng. 10 Recreation Ground Cottages
" . Free Estimates Wingrave,
‘ - Nr. Aylesbury

+ No VAT Charged.

Bucks. HP22 4PH Tel; (81296) 681639

Adrian Bystra
Home: 01296 337137
Mobile: 0850 255983

BIGNELL & BRANDON

Carpentry, Glazing,
General Building and
Maintenance

Country Style Hair Design

is a 4 Star member of the
Good Salon Guide.

Aylesbury 681242  Aylesbury 681972

Mobiles 07979 804516 or 0468 126612

We pride ourselves on

offering highly qualified
hair designers and a
professional approach.

As a Lamaur and Kerastase
approved salon, we can
offer free consultation
for styling and
hair design.

Let the best
do their best.

KERASTASE LAMAUR

F AR IS

01296 688117 JHair Design

8 High Strest Wing Leighton Buzzard
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ASTON ABBOTTS
CHURCH ROOM

G

i

Available for
Wedding Receptions
Birthday Parties
Folk Evenings
Dances : Bingo
Just about anything!

Maximum 60 people

For further details call
Doris Scutchings on
01296 681243

Cost £5 per hour +
metered electricity

£2.50 per hour + metered
electricity for Parish
residents
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MILLENNIUM MATTERS
THE MILLENNIUM PARTY

Just when you thought it was all over!
The party still goes on and I would like to thank everyone who helped
to make it a success, especially Clare and Peter Shorrock for their
tremendous hospitality and hard work.

Now that the party is almost over, the organising committee
needs to meet and agree what to do with the remaining funds.

Why do we have remaining funds, I hear you ask? Well, we were such
good guests and caused so little damage that we did not need to spend
money on cleaning or paying the excess on the insurance policy. We
also saved money because not all the drink was consumed and this
excess was sold at cost the next day.

With one bill still outstanding, about £640 remains in the
AA2000 bank account. If anyone who attended the party wants to
express a view as to what the committee should do with the remaining
money then please call ivan on

01296 682605

What do 1 think we should do with the money? Retain some for future
events and distribute the remainder amongst the village’s ‘good
causes’ such as:

The Village Hall
THE CHRONICLE

What we actually do with the money needs to be agreed by the
committee and a meeting will be held on

The Recreation Ground
The Mothers and Tots Club

Tuesday 15th February 2000 at 8.00pm in The Bull and Butcher.

Ivan Greenaway
AA2000 Chairman.

MILLENNIUM PARTY LETTER

It was great to meet some new faces at the Millennium Party -
people from local (and not so local) places who chose to spend the
big night with friends here in Aston Abbotts. Linda and Tony
Chapple from Waddesdon were amongst the guests and they write

Dear Organising Committee

After having at last recovered from an exceptional Millennium
New Year’s Bve, I would like to thank all the people concerned
for the effort and obvious hard work that went into this event.

One could not fault any part of the evening from the standard of
the music, food or drink that was provided. All members of our
party had an evening that we will remember for many years.
Please also convey our appreciation to the owner of the
farmhouse.

Once again, many thanks to you all.
Yours Sincerely,

Linda and Tony Chapple 11/01/00 (Ed.)

JOTTINGS FROM THE CHALK FACE

Well the last week of term has been and gone and it has
been pleasant to reflect on events over the Christmas
break.

The First School's "Elves and the Shoemaker"
went off very well and was enjoyed by children and
parents alike. | was initially a little worried when I heard
that the Middle School event was focused on the story of
"The Little Match Girl" because it's such a sad story - so
sad that even though I have a copy I've never actually read
it to the children, I didn't need to worry. The version put
on by the children wasn't sad at all, was performed very
well indeed and was enjoyed by everybody,

With two days to go to the end of term we still
had "Thank yous" for parent helpers, members of the
School Association, the School Disco, staff meal and end
of term film for the children to come. I was particularly
struck on the Thursday by the number of parents who do
help us in so many ways, not just on a regular semi-
official basis but also in response fo our needs. Many
parents were in school on the Thursday and Friday tidying
up, washing up and generally helping out wherever
needed. Thank you one and all.

Middle School planned to show a film to classes
3, 4, 5 and 6 on the last day of term. The film had been
brought in by a child and had a PG rating so, just in case,
we duly informed all parents so that if they had any
objections their child could be withdrawn. Only one
parent asked for their child not to be allowed to see the
film. Yes, you've guessed it - the parents of the child who
had brought in the video in the first place!

You can't be toe careful of course. I remember
when teaching in a small secondary school some thirty
years ago that the film chosen was "One Million Years
BC" which featured Raquel Welch in a fur bikini
cavorting amidst numerous dinosaurs. Now the
Headmaster of the school, a Yorkshire man, had got wind
of the fact that Miss Welch removes the top of her bikini
at one point and swims across a lake! All in soft focus and
at a long distance and in the best possible taste. This of
course was before videos had been invented and
necessitated the Head spending much time alone in a
darkened room until he found the offending snippet so
that he could biank it out with masking tape! They
sometimes repeat "One Million Years BC" at Christmas
time, but | have never yet managed to catch a glimpse of
this edited portion having blinked at the wrong time.
Maybe next year.

Thank you all for your support - a very Happy
Millennium to you ail.

Baird McClellan

Baird is Head of Wingrave School
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S.M. ARMAN.

BUILDING & LANDSCAPING

* HOME EXTENSIONS
* RENOVATIONS & ALTERATIONS
* BUILDING MAINTENANCE

* ALL TYPES OF LANDSCAPING

To discuss your requirements
and for a FREE
no obligation quotation
please telephone:

0374 831122 (mobile)
01296 688335 (home)
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LETTERS PAGE ....LETTERS PAGE....LETTERS PAGEK.... LETTERS PAGK....

Yes - a LETTERS Page! THE CHRONICLE post bag was almost
overflowing this month with your letters. Last month’s letter from David
and Linda Wheaton about the village kids has certainly stirred up some
reaction _from other villagers. | have re-printed the three lelters received
as they provide a good cross section of views generally held. Ed.

Firstly, Margaret Kent from The Green writes ....

“I am writing in support of Linda and Dave Wheaton’s letter last month. 1
think the youngsters in this village are a good bunch - there’s no malicious
damage, only high spirits. Most of them must be bored, there isn’t much
for them to de, and kicking a ball about seems harmless.

1 have known Daniel and Phillip Wheaton since they were small
boys and have always found them extremely polite and always willing to
have a chat. I think if youngsters are respected, they will respect you.”

Margaret Kent.

Clare Shorrock (of Oak Farm House) and Paul Ridgley (of The
Green) have also commented ...

“Having read the article by Dave and Linda Wheaton Clare and I want to
add our voices to the groundswell of support that exists for the young
people of our village community.

From the time we moved to Aston Abbotts we have both been
aware of the pleasant, friendly and open manner of children and young
adults in the village. '

It is also a fact that Aston Abbotts is an unusually trouble free
community and the young people certainly do not deserve the abuse and
lack of respect that a minority of the inhabitants show towards them.

There have been attempts to provide better facilities for them.
The latest one has apparently just collapsed due to lack of support. Sadly
there was even insufficient support from the families whose offspring are
affected by the present situation.

If we all, as a community - those with children, those without
children but with sympathy towards them, AND those negative souls who
criticise them unjustly - were to actually create something for the young
people, then we would all gain. Why let apathy rule?”

Clare Shorrock and Paul Ridgley

And Jane and Michael Ellis from Bricstock have written in.,

“In response to the letter in THE CHRONICLE about “children’ bouncing a
ball... we are new comers having been here only 5 minutes but our
definition of bouncing a ball differs greatly, especially when it hits the
walls, the windows, and to date has broken one of the tubs in the back
garden, and despite being asked numerous times not to, trespassing to
retrieve it.

Aston Abbotts is a lovely village and we look forward to living
here - we do have a “life” but would prefer a peaceful one.”

Jane & Michael Ellis

The Editor writes......

[ mentioned last month that I prefer to observe rather
than cast opinion on issues such as these. However it
strikes me that there is a common theme running
through all of the letters received and the comments
made.

Our children and younger adults need
places to play and meet - by nature they are
resourceful individuals and will find their own
substitutes if no such places exist. If we can provide
these then 1 suspect that the adventure of kicking a
ball back and forth across a road, or the thrill of
sitting for hours chatting in a damp, draughty bus
shelter, will soon be forgotten.

I recall in the not-too-distant past a posse
of adults and kids traipsing across the Rec, plotting
how to spend the Rec funds and dreaming up all
sorts of useful facilities. Alas, Clare and Paul are
correct in their thinking that the Rec committee
(now much depleted in size from those heady days)
has ail but disbanded through lack of support.

The funds do however remain, so perhaps
there is still a chance to see some progress.

We have now seen a good cross-section of
villagers’ thoughts in the letters printed. Going
forward, 1 will be very happy to print any ideas for
new facilities and offers of assistance. And if you
are interested in helping the committee you should
contact Ivan Greenaway or John Whyte before it’s
too late. Ed.

Letter to the Editor....
THE MILLENNIUM EXHIBITION AND BOOK

“Well done and a huge thank you to all the members
of Aston Abbots History Group.

The 1000 years exhibition and book are wonderful.
As a relative ‘new comer’ to the village it has been
fascinating to see and read about the history of the
village and its people. I know from the comments
T’ve heard that the hundreds (yes hundreds) who
vigited the exhibition from around the area agree
with me.

The project has been a lot of hard work for those
involved but it has certainly been worth it.

Many thanks.”
Liz Barlow

1 for one agree wholeheartedly with Liz. Why not
write and tell THE CHRONICLE what YOU thought?
Ed.
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AROMATHERAPY
MASSAGE THERAPY
INDIAN HEAD MASSAGE

now available
Improve your health in 999!

¢ Helpful for a wide range of conditions:-
stress and tension, headaches, insomnia,

fatigue, muscular aches and pains, arthritis,

digestive problems, PMT, painful periods,

coughs, colds, and much more.!
* Very beneficial during pregnancy
* Peaceful setting for treatment in Stewkley

* Fully trained and qualified therapist and a
member of the International Federation of
Aromatherapists

ANNETTE GESOFF
S.P.Cert.A., MIFA, ITEC

Please phone for further information

Stewkley (01525) 240135

DO YOU NEED HELP

WITH YOUR GARDEN ?

Pruning and strimming

Hedge Cutting \’ —
Weeding etc...

Experienced in all garden
maintenance - No job too small !

REMOVAL OF WASP NESTS
NOW UNDERTAKEN !

Reasonable rates -
CALL Alan Kempster on 01296 681 310

or on his mobile on 07979 880 359

Andalucia ~ the perfect setting for your holiday
Duplex to sleep 6

3 Bedrooms, Bathroom, Kitchen, Lounge, Patio
Swimming Pool and Gardens

Situated in the fishing port of Caleta on the Costa del Sol.
40 Minutes drive from Malaga airport.
A quiet location close {o all amenities.
Available to rent throughout the year

Call lain or Sue on 01296 688 779

N.P.LAMB
TRADITIONAL MASTER DECORATOR

Mobile : 0850 556417 Telephone 01296 668714
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THE CHRONICLE CROSSWORD

s +6
‘f—?
ACROSS: 35. Part of face (3)

1.
9.

12.
15.
16.
18.
20.
24.
26.
27.
29.

30

English city (10)

SO I DEALT (anag 8)
Horn (6)

Business house (6)
Tree (5)

Rested (3)

General pardon (7)
Young bird of prey (5)
Bulk (4)

Required (6)

Winged mammal (3}

. Sent on again (10)
33,
34.

Health service (3)

Exclamation (2)

38. NOT NIGH (anag 7)
41. Built (7)

43, Follow (5)

45. Boy's name (3)

46. Mincral (3)

47. For example (2)

48. Senior service (2)
49. SEND SAS (anag 7)
50. Stime (3)

DOWN:

1. O SHE MEANS WELL
(anag 5,2 & 6)

2. Visit (4)
3. Country (4)
4. Hitler's henchmen (2)

Answers to Januaey

Across: 1 Wendover. 2 Rely. 9
Axe. 10 VE. 114in. 12 Nether-
lands. 16 Dr. 17 Ersatz. 18 Ups.

20 Ema. 21 Eat. 22 Lived. 25
Hock. 27 Sated. 29 Usual. 31Re-
citing. 32 KO. 34 FEduced. 35
Horrid. 36 RD. 37 Twit. 38 Some.
41 Lo. 43 Ale. 45 Ouse. 46 Ef1.
48 ER. 49 NT. 50 LA. 51 Toadies

Dewn: 1 Wand. 2 Exercise. 3 Net
4 Over. 5 Verse. 6 Rid. 7 Ensue.
8 Yeast. 11 Anzacs. 13 Herelic
14 Lath. 15 At nought. 19 Pail.
23 Vacuums. 24 Deter. 26 Kukri
28 Diddle. 30 Aorta.. 31
Reason. 33 Adders 36 Ow!l. 40
Out. 41 Eel. 43 Ofi. 45 Lee. 48
To.

Yref
5. Also (3) 28. Meals (7)
6. Imaginary folk (6) 29. Vegetable (5)
7. One of the services (3) 31. Mediterranean Island (6)

8. Common market (3)

10. Worn around the neck (4)
11. To gainsay (4)

13. A magazine (6)

14. Checked, amended (6)

. Object, article (5)

. Parcel of land,

measurement (4)

. To tear (4)
. To take notice (4)

17. Male sheep (3) 40 Teacher (Indian) 4
19 Dread (3) 42. Limb extremity (3)
21. Unassuming (6) 44, Finish (3)

22. Science fiction being (2)
23. Amphibian (4)
25, Paradise (4)
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Andy and Helen Welcome You to

WINGRAVE POST OFFICE STORES

NEWSAGENT e GENERAL STORE e OFF LICENCE

VIDEO CLUB
DRY CLEANING AGENT
OPENING HOURS
SHOP POST OFFICE
Mon - Sat 6am - 7pm Mon - Fri 9am - 5:30pm
Sunday 6am - 1pm Wednesday 9am - 1:00pm
Saturday 9am - 12:30pm
Tel: 681696 Tel: 681011

DAILY VILLAGE NEWSPAPER DELIVERIES
MAGAZINES ORDERED & SAVED
CONFECTIONARY e ICE-CREAM ¢ GREETINGS CARDS ¢« WRAPPING PAPER
FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES
FRESH BREAD & MILK DAILY

TWO HOLIDAY COTTAGES FOR RENT

SOUTHERN DORDOGNE - FRANCE

'The cottages are part of a 150 year old converted barn in an acre of orchard. Both
contain original features such as hand made floor tiles and beams while also offering
modern facilities. Each has two spacious bedrooms, bathroom, fully fitted living
room /kitchen and sleep up to 6 comfortably.

Both cottages have a private garden with patio furniture, barbecue and full use of
the 35ft swimming pool. Badminton, table tennis and boules are available.

The cottages are in the southern Dordogne, near the mediaeval town of Eymet, 12
miles from the historic city of Bergerac and just over an hour from Bordeaux.

The surrounding area contains a wealth of interest including vineyards (and
tasting!), chateaux and facilities for all sports amid a countryside that contains both
dramatic and gentle scenery.

Weekly rental charges (notp Athese are per cottage not per person)

. Week commencing
Nov/April  May June qg July-26th August Sept  Qct

£150 £280 £330 £ 520 £330 £200

PHONE
LIZ BARLOW
01296 682605

PHONE
LIZ BARLOW

01296 682605
FOR FURTHER DETAILS CONTACT JOHN & PENNY HAYES

Tel. No. 0033 553242930 E-mail address leverger@easynet.fr
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RECTOR’S REPORT -
FEBRUARY 2000

It seemed rather strange reading the
Mursley Deanery Magazine for January
1948, It was one of the exhibits in the
Cublington Millennium Exhibition, and
showed how much and how little things have
changed.

Edited by the Vicar of Aston
Abbeotts, it contained snippets of
information from atl the parishes in the Mursley Deanery — which,
at the time did not seem to include Wingrave. Maybe Wingrave was
in the Deanery, but being larger produced a magazine of its own —
only those who were here fifty or so years ago would know that. Yet
the Deanery Magazine was quite an impressive production, and an
enterprising one for an age when small rural villages could not
afford the luxury of a magazine of their own.

I think that the thing which fascinated me most was that —
even in those far off days ~ the readers were being told that the
Church would not be able to have as many clergy in the future. Who
knows, maybe that joint magazine was an attempt to persnade
parishes that they needed to work more closely together.

Fifty years on the message is much the same. The Church
is in another period of transition, and we know that the numbers of
full-time paid clergy cannot be sustained. What was appropriate in
the 1950’s does not fit in the 2000’s. In those days most of the rural
clergy relied on bicycles to get around their scattered villages. Most
of them were probably on the telephone. Today the car is an
indispensable piece of equipment. The telephone now is
supplemented by an answerphone and a fax (although [ haven’t got
either of these yet!).The old manual typewriter has given way to the
word processor and more recently the computer. We now can send
messages from computer to computer down the phone lines (if you
must, you can E-mail me on wingravebob@yahoo.com.

All the time things are moving onwards. The family who
recently spent three months living a lifestyle of the 1900s on
television found that it was incredibly hard. There were so many
things that they had come to take for granted about modern life but
people are the same! I am certain that I would not want to go back
to the days of needing heavily starched linen vestments and the old
ways of washing them — thank heaven for wash and wear fabrics!

Later this year we shall be seeing more new Services. It
seems odd that as more of these new Services come out, people are
increasingly asking for even older services than the ones we have
been using for the last generation. Often the excuse is the love of the
“old language”. They sometimes don’t bother too much about what
is being said — so long as it sounds old-fashioned.

But God is not old-fashioned. Our forefathers used the
idioms of their age - and we must find God in this generation. God
is here where we are. He wants us to discover him in all the richness
of his glory in the midst of this peculiar age in which we live.
Maybe we shall find that easier if there are less professional clergy
trying to tell us what we should be doing to see God!

Bob Willmott

Autumn in America 4 - by Shirley Ford

After our all too short stay at the Ramada Inn, Lake
Placid, we had an early breakfast and were away on the
coach by 8.30 with a journey of 250 miles ahead of us. We
had a coffee stop at Lake George where we could admire
the scenery, then onto a huge shopping Centre called
Cross gates at Albany in New York State.

After shopping and lunch, back in the coach at
2.00 for a long drive to the Holiday Inn at Springfield
Massachusetts, arriving just after 4.00. We got settled in
and changed to go back out at 5.15 for an evening meal at
the Salem Crofs Restaurant some 45 minutes away. This

The Salem Crofs Inn, West Brookfield, Massachusetts

Restaurant grew all it’s own organic fruit and vegetables
and beef cattle. We had a superb meal of home made
vegetable soup and the tenderest beef I have ever eaten,
followed by home made apple and cinnamon pie with
fresh cream. The helpings were huge. After our meal we
toured the rest of the building including a look at antique
kitchen and farming tools. We returned to our hotel at
9.00pm.

Once again the next morning we were woken up,
breakfasted and were on our way at 8.30 with another long
drive of 240 miles to Cape Cod. We had our lunch stop at
Newport, Rhode Island. Rhode Island is the smallest State
in America; only 30 by 40 miles in size. The State flower
is a Violet, and State bird a chicken. Surprise! Surprise!
Newport is a huge sailing area where the Americas Cup is
competed for.

It’s a very rich area with lots of beautiful mansions
which are the seaside homes of the rich. Our group was
shown around the ‘“Marble House’ which was built in 1892
for Mr & Mrs Vanderbiult, taking, some 4 years to
complete. The marble used in its construction came from
all over the world. It is a very grand house with a Chinese
tea house in the garden.

After lunch at a local restaurant, more shopping
then back on the coach at 3.30 for the drive to Hyanni’s
Port arriving at our hotel for 6.30. Unpacked since we
were due to stay for 2 nights. After catching up with some
letter writing it was time to have an evening meal in the
hotel and turn in readiness for another busy day tomorrow.

Shirley Ford
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NO JOB TOO SMALL Wing Ca?’S ~

®  Airports Private Hire:
Cars or
®  Collections Minibus

®  Evenings Out Tel: (01296) 688739 or 681013

®  Hospitals

NO JOB TOO LARGE

Ask for details of our shopping trips.

: ADVE STEWKLEY PINE
(puntry

(ot RTISE
A Peaceful Country retreat
Hosta Bares Acoomsmodion HE RE

Individual and family units,

in a converted bam AND

Each unit incorporates a

separate heated sleeping YOU ’ L

area and very spacious run

All diets catered for - L BE

24 hour supervision

Secure and peaceful - QUI

Inspections welcomed

Mrs Gillian Alexander - D S IN

01296 681104
South Tinkers Hole Farm,

Cublington Rd, Wing 6 82 6 O 5
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COMETO
STEWKLEY PINE
For An Extensive
Range of Top Quality
Pine at LOW Cash &

Carry Prices !

* Open Monday to Saturday
from 9.30 to 5.00

* & Sunday & Bank Holidays
from 10.00 to 4.00

Stewkley Pine, Acorn Farm,
Cublington Road, Wing

Tel / fax : 01296 681853

(i ards A RLCC




ST.JAMES CHURCH, ASTON ABBOTTS

CHURCH SERVICES

6t Feb. 10.00 Cublington Family Service
10.00 Wingrave Parish Communion
11.15 Aston Abbotts Morning Service
18.00 Cublington Evensong,
| 9th Feb, 10.00  Aston Abbotts Franciscan Service
| Wednesday
! 13t Feb. 08.45 Cublington Parish Communion
} 10.00 Wingrave Parish Communion
i 11.15 Aston Abbotts Parish Communion
! 18.00 Aston Abbotts Tona Style Service
16t Feb. 10.00 Rowsham Franciscan Service
Wednesday
20th Feb. 08.45 Cublington Parish Communion
10.00 Wingrave Family Service
11.15 Aston Abbotts Parish Communion
234 Feb. 10.00 Wingrave Franciscan Service
Wednesday
27% Feb. 08.45 Cublington Parish Communion
% 08.45 Aston Abbotts Parish Communion
* Note Changed Time
10.00 Wingrave Parish Communion
j 5th March 10.00 Cublington Family Service
10.00 Wingrave Parish Communion
| 11.15  Aston Abbotts Morning Service
15.00 Wingrave Annual Church Meeting

DAY READI

6" February 5 Before Lent 1 Corinthians 9.16-23
Mark 1.29 - 39

13" February 4 Before Lent 1 Corinthians 9.24-27
Mark 1.40 - 45

20" February 3 Before Lent 2 Corinthians1.18 -22
Mark 2.1-12

27" February 2 Before Lent  Colossians 1.15 - 20
John 1.1 - 14

5" March 1 Before Lent 2 Corinthians 4.3 - 6
Mark 9.2 -9

ST JAMES CHURCH
ASTON ABBOTTS

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Rev Bob Willmott 681623
Gordon Kemp 681763
Shirley Ford 681865
Ann Goodman 681763
Andrew Ford 681865

LENT 2000

Preparations are being made for this year’s five week Lent Course,
which will start on Tuesday 14th March.

Subject to demand, the Course may be repeated at other times.

We shall be “Exploring the Journey of Faith in Words and Music™
using the Churches Together in Britain and ireland Course
entitled “All Together Now”.

This is based around five themes of

Beginnings
Following
Challenging
Believing
Dying

More details next month.

IMPORTANT EVENTS AT THE CHURCH

Look out for these special events at The Church over the
coming weeks....

¢

On February 13" we have the Corrymeela Service - a
Celtic style worship starting at 6.00pm in St James

On February 25™ there is one of our ever popular Quiz
nights with all proceeds going to Church funds

Lenten Course of Words and Music (see opposite) - every
Tuesday until April 11  _ more details next month

On March 25™ there is a table top sale from 10.00am to
12.00 noon with coffee - all proceeds to Church Funds

On April 29" there will be a Jumble Sale at 2.00pm in
the Church Room - all proceeds to Church funds

See “What's On’ for full details of events in the village
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At Last, a local estate agent with
massive coverage of prospective
purchasers wishing to buy your home

Four oﬁ'ices covering Bucks, Beds, & Herts mcludmg Stewkley and
Leighton Buzzard.

m All offices use computer and digital camera technology to ensure you
get the best from your agent.

m All details are produced in full colour with external and internal shots
wherever appropriate.

B Feature your property on the World Wide Web at
http://www.mcconville-bowden.co.uk

B We are open seven days a week and offer advertising through various
newspapers in up to 350,000 households per week.

N We are committed to getting the best price for your home and to
offer homes to buyers from far and wide.

So contact your local agent for a free valuation,
or better still INSTRUCT US TODAY !

44 High Street North, Stewkley, Bucks.

Tel: 01525 240055
Offices in Herts, Beds, and Bucks
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. Pabricks Hp

BULL & BUTCHER
Aston Abbotts - Tel: 01296 681520

in aid of the
Macmillan Cancer Fund
Friday 17th March

* l'“e Irlsn M“SIG (JUICE OF THE BARLEY)

* BUFFET
* MARQUEE

s AUCTION
8om 'TIL 1.30am

(BAR UNTIL 1.00AM)

ENTRY BY
TICKETS ON SALE FROM

TchET ONLy K 14TH JANUARY

SMART DRESS PLEASE | LIMITED NUMBERS ONLY

NO RESERVED TICKETS
£20.00 ...

FIRST COME-FIRST SERVED




FLACKWELL ELECTRONICS
OF CHURCH FARM, ASTON ABBOTTS

T.V. VIDEO AND
SATELLITE
SERVICING AND
GENERAL REPAIR

RENTALS, NEW
AND USED SALES

NO CALL OUT

MOST MAKES FEE WITHIN

REPAIRED ASTON
THE SAME ABBOTTS
DAY

PHONE DAVE LEWIS
ON 01296 682126

FRIENDLY
SERVICE

The famous 55” TV

. . . . . The Aston Abbotts
Dave’s whopper is gaining celebrity status as it makes yet Music ;hestro

another guest appearance - this time at The AAH Exhibition.
At this rate it won’t be long before somebody tries to buy it...
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